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Housing Income Management commentary: The arrears are up on last month and above this point 
last year, although as last year was a 53 week year the comparison is not entirely accurate. We are 
still maintaining a 100% collection rate, although this is affected by the two rent free weeks at the 
beginning of April and so will continue to reduce. We have now started some enforcement action, 
and this has brought some positive results with some lump sum payments being made. We have 
had notification of our first Court date, which is in mid-November. It is hoped that the ability to use 
enforcement as a tool will reflect in a slowing down in the increase in the debt. 

Lettings and Relocation Support commentary: We have seen an increase in voids and average relet 
time compared to last year due to the impact of Covid-19.  In part this has been due to the number 
of people willing to move in this uncertain period, and in particular older people, which has 
impacted on letting our Independent Living homes.  There has also been an impact on carrying out 
work in empty homes as we need to ensure social distancing guidelines are followed.  The number 
of applicants has remained stable as we continue to work to prioritise housing the homeless and 
most vulnerable. 

Repairs and Maintenance commentary: Responsive Repairs have been working to clear the backlog 
created over the first covid-19 lockdown period.      
We worked to a 10-week recovery program, utilising a more planned, street-by-street approach to 
complete the deferred repairs.       
Progress fluctuated, depending on access rates, but with proactive tenant communication (either 
via text or phone call) we have cleared the backlog in Repairs.      
This program and the reduction in resource due to self-isolating in the second wave has generated 
longer waiting times for some Repairs. 
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